Workforce Investment Field Instruction (WIFI)  No. 17-05

DATE:

June 20, 2006

TO:


WIA Directors, Labor Exchange Administrators, Supervisors

SUBJECT:
Providing Early Intervention Workshops for Limited English Proficient customers

REFERENCES:
DLLR  policy for Limited English Proficiency and Translation Interpreter Services, applicable laws referenced therein

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:


The DLLR policy for Limited English Proficiency and Translation Interpreter Services was promulgated in June 2003 in response to federal and state laws and regulations to provide guidance on communicating with customers with Limited English Proficiency and guidance for providing timely quality language translation and interpreter services.  The predominance of Spanish speakers in the metro areas has brought about a need and a requirement to offer qualitatively equivalent EI workshops in Spanish.  

ACTION TO BE TAKEN:


Beginning July 1, 2006, The Unemployment Insurance Division of DLLR will add a notice in Spanish in letters to profiled claimants that advises them to call the Laurel Business Services Center, if they speak Spanish.


A bilingual EI workshop facilitator in Laurel will field all calls and record the LWIA’s from which the calls come.  The Laurel staff will encourage the claimant to attend a workshop in Laurel.  However, if the claimant decides that travel to Laurel is impractical or impossible, the Laurel staff will try to make arrangements to conduct a workshop in a more convenient location.  If the Laurel staff is unable to accommodate the number of requests, either for workshops in Laurel or for bilingual workshops in other locations, other bilingual staff around the state may be requested to arrange to provide the workshop for the customer(s).  

 
If Limited English Proficient customers request a workshop in another language other than Spanish or English, other arrangements might be made, depending on the demand and the resources of the department, or the claimant could be excused from participation in a workshop.  Consultation for such a decision may be made with Carl Reavis, State Monitor Advocate or Susan Gallagher, Director of One-Stop Operations.  A local staff person should have the responsibility to keep a record of requests for workshops in languages other than English or Spanish.

CONTACT PERSON:  Carl Reavis 410-767-2093

EFFECTIVE DATE:  July 1, 2006

Bernard Antkowiak

Assistant Secretary

Division of Workforce Development

